
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Issue 10 - May 29, 2020 - Global Pandemic Day #80 

ᐅᔑᐱᐦᐃᑲᓐ 10 - ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 29, 2020 - ᒥᓯᐌ ᐊᑭᓐᒃ ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ #80 
 

The status of the spread of the novel coronavirus (COVID-19) is changing daily. Matawa is working to ensure that our First Nations and 
community members have the necessary information to safely and effectively deal with the situation. Bulletins will be issued on an ongoing 
basis. The following is accurate as of this date. Please also check our website (indicated below) and our Facebook page for other important 

information. Every person has a duty to remain up to date and informed, and comply with, the details of this evolving situation. 

ᓄᑯᒻ ᑲᐃᔑᑭᑫᓐᒋᑲᑌᒃ ᔭᐦᐃ ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᑲᑕᑯᔑᓄᒪᑲᒃ ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ (ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ - 19) ᐁᐊᓐᒋᓭᒃ ᑕᓱᑭᔑᒃ᙮  ᒪᑕᐗ ᐁᐊᓄᑭᔦᓐᒃ ᑲᑭᓇ ᑕᔑᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᑲᐊᓄᑭᑕᐗᔦᓐᒃ 
ᐁᑯ ᑲᑭᓇ ᑕᔑᐎᓂᒃ ᑲᑕᐗᒡ ᑲᑭᓇ ᑫᑯᓐ ᑭᑫᓐᑕᒧᐎᓇᓐ ᑫᐅᓐᒋ ᐊᓐᑾᒥᓯᐗᒡ ᐁᑯ ᑾᔭᒃ ᒋᑭᑫᓐᑕᒧᐗᒡ ᐊᓂᒃ ᑫᑐᑕᒧᐗᒃ ᑫᓂᓯᓭᒃ ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᑲᐃᓯᓭᔦᓐᒃ᙮  ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ 

ᑲᐸᑭᑎᓇᒥᓐᒃ ᐊᓂᑭᑫᓐᑕᒣᓐᒃ ᑫᐊᓂᓯᓭᒃ ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᐃᓯᓭᐎᓐ᙮  ᐅᐦᐅᓀᓂᐗᓐ ᓄᑯᒻ ᑾᔭᒃ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᑲᑭᑫᓐᑕᒣᓐᒃ ᓄᑯᒻ ᑲᑭᔑᑲᒃ᙮  ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᐃᓇᐱᑲᓐ ᐱᐗᐱᑯᓐ (ᑕᐸᔑᔥ 
ᑲᐅᔑᐱᐦᐃᑲᑌᒃ) ᐁᑯ ᑕᑯ  ᒥᑾᓐᒪᔑᓇᐦᐃᑲᓐ ᑲᑯᓇ ᑯᑕᑭᔭᓐ ᑫᑯᓇᓐ ᐎᑭᑫᓐᑕᒪᓐ᙮  ᑲᑭᓇ ᐊᐎᔭᒃ ᓇᓐᑕᐌᓐᑕᑯᓐ ᑾᔭᒃ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᓄᑯᒻ ᐁᑯ ᒋᑭᑫᓐᑕᒧᐗᒡ, ᐁᑯ 

ᒋᐱᓯᓐᑕᒧᐗᓐ ᐅᐦᐅᐌ, ᑲᑭᒋᐃᔑᐌᐸᒃ ᓄᑯᒻ ᑲᑭᓀᓐᑕᒣᓐᒃ ᐃᓯᓭᐎᓐ᙮ 

 
MATAWA OFFICE CLOSURE EXTENSION 
Please note, office closures have been extended to June 30, 2020 (from May 29 previously) as a result of a Matawa 
Board of Directors motion. This may be extended if necessary. Our staff continue to work remotely, with the exception 
of essential staff and our phone lines are still open. 
 
ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓐ ᐱᓯᑕᓐ, ᐅᔑᐱᐦᐃᑫᐎᑲᒥᑯᒃ ᑲᑭᐸᐦᐃᑲᑌᑭᒃ ᑲᑭᓄᑭᓂᑲᑌᒃ ᐸᓂᒪ ᓴᑭᐸᑲ ᑭᓯᔅ 30, 2020 (ᑭᓂᒪᒋᓭᒃ ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 29 ᒪᔭᒻ 
ᒥᓇᐗ ᑲᑭᐎᓐᒋᑲᑌᑯᐸᓐ) ᒥᓄᐦᐅᐌ ᑲᑭᐃᓇᑯᓂᑫᐗᒡ ᒪᑕᐗ ᑲᐊᐱᑕᒪᑫᐗᒡ ᑲᑭ ᐅᓀᓐᑕᒧᐗᒡ᙮  ᑭᔭᐸᒡ ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᑕᓇᑭᓂᑌ ᑭᐸᑴᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ 
ᑭᔥᐱᓐᓇᓐᑕᐌᓐᑕᑯᒃ᙮  ᑲᑭᓇ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᓇᒃ ᑭᔭᐸᒡ ᑲᔑᑕᐗᒡ ᑌᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒃ ᐁᑯ ᑭᔭᐸᒡ ᑭᑐᐎᓇᓐ ᐸᑭᓯᓄᓐ ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᐊᐎᔭ ᐎᑲᓄᓇᒡ᙮ 

 
 
COVID-19 SPREAD IN MATAWA FIRST NATIONS 
The last positive case in a Matawa First Nation to be cleared was on May 1. Aroland First Nation and the Matawa Health 
Co-operative will be putting in place a COVID-19 testing drive in the community during the week of June 1, 2020. Some 
previous testing (not part of the drive) came back negative this week. 
 
ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ-19 ᑲᑭᔕᐼᒪᑲᒃ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᒪᑕᐗ ᐊᓂᔑᓇᐯᐎ ᑕᔑᑫᐎᓂᒃ 
ᒪᒋᒡ ᑲᑭᒥᑭᑲᑌᒃ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᒪᑕᐗ ᐊᓂᔑᓇᐯᐎ ᑕᔑᑫᐎᓂᒃ ᐊᔕᔾ ᑲᐎᓂᓐ ᑫᑯᓐ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᐊᐎᔭ ᒋᐱᒥᐎᑐᒡ ᐊᑯᓇᒃ ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 1᙮  
ᐊᕈᓚᓐᑦ ᑕᔑᑫᐎᓐ ᐁᑯ ᒪᑕᐗ ᒥᓄᔭᐎᓐ ᐎᑕᓄᑭᒥᑎᐎᓐ ᐅᑲᒥᒋᑐᓇᐗ ᔭᐦᐃ ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ-19 ᒋᓇᓇᓐᑐᑭᑫᓐᒋᑲᑌᒃ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ 
ᑭᑫᓐᑕᒧᐎᓇᓐ ᑕᔑᑫᐎᓂᒃ ᒣᑾᒡ ᓴᑭᐸᑲ ᑭᓯᔅ 1, 2020᙮  ᒥᓇᐗ ᑲᑭᓇᓇᑐᑭᑫᓂᒪᑲᓀᐗᒡ (ᓄᑯᒻ ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᑲᑐᒋᑕᒃ) ᐊᔕᔾ ᑭᑭᑫᓐᒋᑲᑌ ᐁᑲ 
ᑫᑯᓐ ᐁᑭᐅᓐᒋᒥᑭᑲᑌᓂᒃ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓂᓂ ᑲᐱᑡᑌᒃ᙮    

 
 
COVID-19 SPREAD IN FIRST NATIONS IN ONTARIO 
As of May 28, Chiefs of Ontario reported a total of 50 cases on-reserve (which is up from 44 last week). They report 2 
deaths on-reserve and 2 deaths off-reserve; 41 resolved (on-reserve); 5601 tests conducted since Jan 15 and 809 tests 
done between May 18 - 25. 
 
ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ-19 ᑲᑭᔕᐼᒪᑲᒃ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᑯᑕᑭᔭᓐ ᐊᓂᔑᓇᐯ ᑕᔑᑫᐎᓂᒃ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ ᐅᓐᑌᕆᔪ 
ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 28, ᐅᑭᒪᑲᓇᒃ ᒥᓯᐌ ᐅᓐᑌᕆᔪ ᐁᑭᐸᑭᑕᓇᒧᐗᒡ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓂᓂ ᐊᔕᔾ 50 ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᐁᑭᒥᑭᑲᑌᒃ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᐃᔥᑯᓂᑫᓂᒃ (ᒥᓇᐗ 
ᑡᑌᓐᒃ 44 ᐁᑭ ᐃᔥᐱᓭᒃ)᙮  ᒥᓂᐗ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓐ 2 ᐁᑭᓄᐳᐗᒡ ᐃᔥᑯᓂᑲᓂᒃ ᐁᑯ 2 ᐁᑭᓂᐳᐗᒡ ᐅᑌᓇᒃ ᑲᔑᑕᐗᒡ, 41 ᐊᔕᔾ ᐁᑭᒥᓄᔭᐗᒡ 
(ᐃᔥᑯᓂᑲᓂᒃ), 5601 ᓇᓇᓐᑐᑭᑫᓐᒋᒃᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᑭᑐᒋᑲᑌᐗᒡ ᐊᑯᓇᒃ ᑕᑲᔭᓂ ᑭᓯᔅ 15 ᐁᑯ 809 ᓇᓇᓐᑐᑭᑫᓐᒋᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᑯᑐᒋᑲᑌᐗ ᒣᑾᒡ ᒪᒃᑯ 
ᑭᓯᔅ 18-25᙮  

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CONTACTLESS FOOD HAMPER PICK UP FOR OFF-RESERVE MEMBERS IN THUNDER BAY 
On Wednesday, May 27, 2020, food hampers were distributed at the Matawa office in Thunder Bay. A total of 376  
distributions with 350 hampers and 26 gift cards were provided. 
 
ᐁᑲ ᑲᑐᑭᓂᑲᑌᒃ ᒥᒋᒻ ᒥᑴᐎᓇᓐ ᑕᑐᒋᑲᑌ ᒋᐱᓇᓭᑭᑲᑌᑭᓐ ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᒪᑕᐗ ᑲᐅᓐᒋᑎᐯᓐᑕᑯᓯᐗᒡ ᐅᑌᓇᒃ ᑲᔑᑕᐗᒡ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ 
ᐊᓂᒥᑭᐎ ᑲᒥᓐᒃ 
ᓂᓱ ᑭᔑᑲᒃ, ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 27, 20202, ᒥᒋᒻ ᑫᑴᐎᓇᓐ ᑭᒥᑴᓇᓂᐗᓐ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᒪᑕᐗ ᐊᓂᑭᐎᑲᒥᑯᓐ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᐊᓂᑭᒥᑭᐎ ᑲᒥᓐᒃ ᑲᑭᑕᔑᑭᓐ ᒥᑴᐎᓇᓐ 
376 ᑕᑯ 350 ᒥᒋᒥᐗᔕᓐ ᐁᑯ 26 ᔓᓂᔭᐎ ᐯᐸᓀᓴᓐ ᒥᑴᓇᓂᐗᓐ᙮ 

 
 
TEMPORARY PANDEMIC PAY 
In the first week of June, Ontario ministries will start sending funding details to employers that receive funding directly 
from government and service delivery managers. 
 
Employers will receive funding for pandemic pay as quickly as possible – starting in early June, though exact timing will 
vary. Eligible employees will receive pandemic pay through their existing payroll systems. 
Appropriate accountability requirements will be in place to ensure that funding is provided to eligible employees. 
 
Eligible employees will receive temporary pandemic pay on hourly wages and those working over 100 hours in a 
designated four-week period will receive monthly lump sum payments. This pay will be provided retroactively to April 
24, 2020. 
 
Temporary pandemic pay is aimed at helping frontline staff who are experiencing severe challenges and are at 
heightened risk during the COVID-19 outbreak. 
 
It is a targeted program designed to support employees who work in congregate care settings or primarily with 
vulnerable populations, where maintaining physical distancing is difficult or not possible. The goals are to: 

• provide additional support and relief to frontline workers 
• encourage staff to continue working and attract prospective employees 
• help maintain safe staffing levels and the operation of critical frontline services 

 
ᐊᒋᓇ ᒥᓯᐌ ᑭᒋ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ 
ᓂᑕᒻ ᑡᑌᒃ ᓴᑭᐸᑲ ᑭᓯᔅ, ᐅᓐᑕᕆᔪ ᐅᑭᒪᐎᓐ ᐅᑭᒪᒋᑐᓇᐗ ᔭᐦᐃ ᔓᓂᔭᐎ ᐸᑭᑎᓂᑫᐎᓐ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᒋᑭᑫᓐᑕᒧᐗᒡ ᐊᓂᑭᐎ 
ᐅᑭᒪᒃ ᑫᑌᐱᓇᒧᐗᒡ ᔭᐦᐃ ᔓᓂᔭ ᑭᒋ ᐅᑭᐎᓐ ᑲᐅᓐᒋᓭᓂᒃ ᐁᑯ ᑕᑯ ᐊᓄᑭᐎ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎ ᐅᑭᒪᒃ᙮ 
 
ᐊᓂᑭᐎ ᐅᑭᒪᒃ ᐅᑲᑌᐱᓇᐗᓐ ᔓᓂᔭ ᐸᑭᑎᓂᑫᐎᓐ ᑫᑾᒡ ᒥᓯᐌ ᑭᒋ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ ᔐᒪᒃ - ᐊᓂᒪᒋᓭᒃ ᓴᑭᐸᑲ ᑭᓯᔅ, ᑕᓂᑎᐱᓭ 
ᑲᓂᒥᑴᓇᓂᐗᒃ ᔓᓂᔭ ᐸᑭᑎᓂᑫᐎᓇᓐ᙮  ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᑲᒥᑯᓭᐗᒡ ᑫᑌᐱᓇᒧᐗᒡ ᐊᓂᑭᐎ ᐅᑭᒪᒃ ᐅᑲᑌᐱᓇᓇᐗ ᒥᓯᐌ ᑭᒋ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ 
ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ ᓄᑯᒻ ᑲᐊᐸᒋᑐᐗᒡ ᑲᑎᐸᐦᐊᒪᐗᒡ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᓇᒃ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓇᓐ᙮ 
ᔭᐦᐃ ᑕᓇᓐᑐᑭᑫᓐᒋᑲᑌ ᑫᐅᓐᒋᑭᑫᓐᒋᑲᑌᑭᓐ ᑾᔭᒃ ᒋᐊᐸᑎᓯᒡ ᔓᓂᔭ ᐸᑭᑎᓂᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᒋᑌᐱᓇᐗᒡ ᐊᓄᑭᐎᓂᓂᐗᒃ᙮ 
 
ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᑫᑌᐱᓇᒧᐗᒡ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᓇᒃ ᐱᓇᒪ ᐊᒋᓇ ᒥᓯᐌ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ ᑕᓱ ᐯᔑᑯ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑲᓂᔭᒃ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑲᐁᐎᓐ ᐁᑯ ᐎᓇᐗ 
ᑲᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ 100 ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑲᓐ ᒣᑾᒡ ᓂᐒ ᑡᑌᒃ ᐅᑲᑌᐱᓇᓇᐗ ᐯᔑᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓂᓂ᙮  ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ ᑕᐅᓐᒋᒪᒋᐊᓐᑭᒋᑲᑌ 
ᑫᔑᒪᒋᓭᒃ ᐅᑕᓇᒃ ᐱᒪᐦᐊᒧᐎ ᑭᓯᔅ 24, 2020᙮ 
 
ᐊᒋᓇ ᒥᓯᐌ ᑭᒋ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓐ ᑎᐸᐦᐃᑫᐎᓐ ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᑲᐎᐎᒋᐦᐊᑲᓀᐗᒡ ᓄᑯᒻ ᓂᑲᓂᒃ ᑲᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ ᒣᑾᒡ ᓴᓇᑫᓐᑕᒧᐎᓇᓐ ᑲᒣᑾᔥᑲᒥᐗᒡ ᐁᑯ 
ᑲᔑᓇᓂᓴᓀᑕᑯᓂᓂᒃ ᐊᓄᑭᐎᓐ ᒋᐅᓐᒋᐊᓱᐗᒡ ᑲᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ ᑕᑯ ᑲᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑯᒧᐎᓐ-19 ᑲᔑᐱᒥᔭᒪᑲᒃ᙮ 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᒥᑴᐎᓐ ᐁᐃᓇᐸᑕᒃ ᒋᐅᓐᒋᑲᑴ ᒥᓄᓭᒋᑲᑌᒃ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓐ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᓇᒃ ᒣᑾᒡ ᑲᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ ᒥᓄᔭᐎᓐ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓂᒃ 
ᑲᔑᓇᓂᓴᓀᓐᑕᑯᒃ ᐁᑯ ᒣᑾᒡ ᑲᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ ᐁᑲ ᑲᑭᐸᒥᐦᐃᑐᓭᐗᒡ ᐃᓂᓂᐗᒃ, ᒣᑾᒡ ᐁᑲ ᐁᑭᐗᓴ ᐃᔑᓂᐸᐎᐗᒡ ᑫᒪ ᐁᑲ ᐁᑭᑐᑕᒧᐗᒡ 
ᐃᐦᐃᐌᓂ᙮  ᒣᑾᒡ ᑲᑲᑴᑲᔥᑭᒋᒃᑌᑭᓐ: 

• ᐊᐗᔑᒣ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓇᓐ ᐁᑯ ᒋᐊᓂᐌᔑᓂᐗᒡ ᓂᑲᓂᒃ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᒃ ᑲᔑᐊᓄᑭᐗᒡ 
• ᑭᔭᐸᒡ ᒋᐊᓄᑭᐎᒡ ᐊᓄᑭᐎᓂᓂᐗᒃ ᐁᑯ ᒋᐅᓐᒋ ᑲᑴᑌᐱᓇᑲᓀᐗᒡ ᑯᑕᑭᔭᒃ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᓇᒃ 
• ᒋᐅᓐᒋ ᐎᒋᐦᐊᑲᓀᒡ ᐊᓄᑭᓇᑲᓇᒃ ᐊᓐᑾᒥᓯᐎᓂᒃ ᐁᑯ ᒋᐅᓐᒋ ᒥᓄᓭᑭᓐ ᐊᓄᑭᐎ ᐱᒧᐎᒋᑫᐎᓂᒃ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᓂᑲᓂᒃ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓇᓐ 

 
 
IN CRISIS? 
If you are an adult experiencing a mental health or addictions related crisis: 

 
• Call ConnexOntario at 1-866-531-2600 
• Call Crisis Services Canada at 1-833-456-4566 

 
If you are a youth 15-18 experiencing a mental health or addictions related crisis: 

• Call the Kids Help Phone at 1-800-668-6868, or text CONNECT to 686868 
 

ᒣᑾᒡ ᒪᓯᓭᓇᓂᐗᒃ? 
ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᑭᒋᐦᐊᐎᔭᓐ ᒣᑾᒡ ᒪᒥᑎᓀᓐᒋᑫᐗᐱᓀᐎᓐ ᑫᒪ ᐅᒪᒪᓐᒋᑯᐗᐱᓀᐎᓐ ᒪᓯᓭᔭᓐ ᐃᓀᓐᑕᒪᓐ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ ᐃᔑᑭᑐᓐ: 
 

• ᐃᔑᑭᑐᓐ ᑯᓀᒃᔅ ᐅᓐᑌᕆᔪ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ 1-888-531-2600 
• ᐃᔑᑭᑐ ᒪᓯᓭᐎ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓐ ᑲᓇᑕ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ 1-833-456-4566 

 
ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᐅᔥᑲᑎᓯᔭᓐ 15-18 ᑕᓯᐳᓀᔭᓐ ᒣᑾᒡ ᒪᒥᑎᓀᓐᒋᑫᐗᓀᐎᓐ ᑫᒪ ᐅᒪᒪᓐᒋᑯᐗᐱᓀᐎᓐ ᒪᓯᓭᔭᓐ ᐃᓀᓐᑕᒪᓐ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ ᐃᔑᑭᑐᓐ: 

• ᐃᔑᑭᑐᓐ ᐊᐗᔑᔑᐎ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎ ᑭᑐᐎᓐ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ 1-800-668-6868, ᒣᒪ ᑭᑐᐎ ᐅᔑᐱᐦᐃᑫᓐ ᐅᐦᐅᐌ ᐃᔑᐱᐦᐊᓐ 686868 
 
 

COVID-19 TESTING/SITUATION UPDATE 
 

 
 
DATE EXTRACTED - May 29, 2020 - meegwetch to the Matawa Health Co-operative for the compilation of statistics. 
 
NOTES: In terms of positive cases from our last bulletin on May 22, 2020: the number of positive cases from all health 
units stayed the same. Overall testing went up 2,078 (from 16,369 a week ago). The death toll went up 1 this week 
with an additional death in the Porcupine Health Unit. 
 
 

Health Unit Positive Negative Tests Pending Resolved Deaths 

Porcupine 65 4,644 4,886 177 56 7 

Thunder Bay 81 9,037 9,418 300 79 1 

Northwestern 21 3,882 4,143 240 19 - 

TOTALS FOR HEALTH 
UNITS IN MATAWA 

167 17,563 18,447 717 154 8 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᑯᒧᐎᓐ-19 ᓇᓇᑐᑭᑫᓐᒋᑫᐎᓇᓐ/ᑲᓂᓯᓭᑭᓐ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ: 
 

 
 

ᑭᓯᔅ ᑲᑭᐅᑎᓂᑲᑌᒃ - ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 29, 2020 – ᒥᑴᒡ ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᒥᓄᔭᐎᓐ ᐎᑕᓄᑭᒥᑐᐎᓐ ᐅᐦᐅᐌᓂ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᑲᑭᒪᐎᑐᓇᒧᐗᒡ. 
 
ᑫᑭᑫᓐᒋᒃᑌᒃ: ᓄᑯᒻ ᑲᔑᑫᓐᒋᑲᑌᒃ ᑭᑭᒥᑭᑲᑌᒃ ᐊᑯᓯᐎᓇᓐ ᑲᐊᑯᔥᑲᑯᐗᒡ ᒥᓇᐗ ᑲᑭᐎᓐᑕᒣᓐᒃ ᒪᓐᑯ ᑭᓯᔅ 22, 2020: ᓄᒧᒃ ᑲᒃ ᒥᓂᔭᐎᓐ 
ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓂᒃ ᓄᑯᒻ ᑭᔭᐸᒡ ᒪᔭᒻ᙮  ᑲᑭᓇ ᑲᑭᓇᓇᑐᑭᑫᓂᒪᑲᓀᐗᒡ ᑭᐃᔥᐱᓭ 2,078 (ᓂᑕᒻ 16,369 ᒥᓇᐗ ᐅᑕᓇᒃ ᑡᑌᒃ)᙮  ᑲᑭᓂᐱᐗᒡ 1 
ᓄᑯᒻ ᑲᑡᑌᒃ ᑕᑯ ᑭᓄᐳ ᐊᐎᔭ ᐯᔑᒃ ᔭᐦᐃᓐᒃ ᓀᑫᐦᐃ ᑲᒃ ᒥᓂᔭᐎ ᐊᓄᑭᐎᓂᒃ ᑲᔑᓇᓇᑲᒋᒋᑫᐗᒡ᙮ 
 
 

 
COVID-19 AND YOUR FIRE SAFETY - FOR OUR MATAWA FAMILIES  

(FROM THE MATAWA FIRE MARSHALS) 
 

 
We wear the mask to protect our friends. 
 
We maintain and test our smoke alarms and carbon monoxide alarms to protect ourselves and our loved ones from fire and 
carbon monoxide poisoning. 
 
Test your smoke alarms and carbon monoxide alarms monthly and keep them clean and clear of dust. 
 
If you have a fire extinguisher in your house, check it monthly and keep if free from obstacles. It would be a good idea to refresh 
your training on how to use your fire extinguisher safely. 
 
NOW is the TIME to PRACTICE your home fire escape plan. Get everyone in the family and our guests to renew our escape plan 
knowledge and where we are going to meet in the event if a fire happens in our house. 
 

ᒥᓄᔭᐎᓐ ᐎᒋᐦᐃᐌᐎᓇᓐ ᐃᓇᐱᓀ ᑲᐎᓐ 
ᒋᐃᓇᐱᓀᒡ 

ᓇᓇᑐᑭᑫᓐᒋᑫᐎᓐ ᐱᒋᑲᑌ ᑕᓯᓐ 
ᑲᑭᓄᔭᐗ
ᒡ 

ᑕᓯᓐ 
ᑲᑭᓂᐳᐗᒡ 

ᑲᒃ 65 4,644 4,886 177 56 7 

ᐊᓂᑭᒥᐎ ᑲᒥᓐᒃ 81 9,037 9,418 300 79 1 

ᑭᐌᑎᓄᒃ 21 3,882 4,143 240 19 - 

 ᑲᐃᑕᔑᐗᒡ ᐅᐦᐅᒪ 
ᒥᓄᔭᐎᓐ ᐊᓄᑭᐎᓂᒃ 
ᒪᑕᐗ 

167 17,563 18,447 717 154 8 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Remember once you leave the house, do not go back into the house. If you are cooking, stay by the stove until the burners are 
shut off. 
 
If you go outside to smoke, use non-combustible containers to dispose of your smoking materials. Wooden decks will ignite from 
improper disposal of your smoking material and you can lose your house and all of your valuable photos and belongings to this 
unfortunate mistake. 
 
Remember: only you can keep our Matawa family from harm 
 
 
ᑭᒋ ᐅᑕᑭᒧᐎᓐ-19 ᐁᑯ ᑭᓴᑭᑌᐎ ᐊᓐᑾᒥᓯᐎᓐ - ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᑲᑭᓇ ᒪᑕᐗ ᑎᐯᓐᒋᑫᐎᓂᒃ (ᔭᐦᐊᒃ ᑲᒥᑴᐗᒡ ᐎᓐᑕᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ 
ᒪᑕᐗ ᓴᑭᑎᐎ ᔕᒪᑲᓂᔕᒃ) 
 
ᓂᐱᓯᑲᒥᓐ ᐊᑯᓇᒧᐗᐱᓯᐎᓇᓐ ᒋᓐᒋᓇᑕᒶᔦᓐᒃ ᑐᑌᒥᓇᓐᑦ᙮ 
 
ᑾᔭᒃ ᓂᑲᓇᐌᓐᑕᓐ ᐁᑯ ᓂᓇᓇᑲᒋᑐᒥᓐ ᔭᐦᐃ ᐸᔥᑭᓀᐎ ᓄᑕᑯᒋᑫᐎᓇᓐ ᐁᑯ ᑲᐱᒋᐳᐗᐸᑌᒃ ᑲᐅᓐᒋᐸᑭᑎᓇᒧᓇᓂᐗᒃ ᓄᑕᑯᒋᑫᐎᓇᓐ 
ᑫᐅᓐᒋᓇᑕᒪᑯᔦᓐᒃ ᐁᑯ ᑲᑭᓇ ᑲᓴᑭᐦᐊᔦᓐᒃ ᐁᑲ ᒋᐅᓐᒋᓴᑭᓯᐗᒡ ᐁᑯ ᒋᐅᓐᒋ ᐱᒋᐳᓇᒧᐗᒡ᙮ 
 
ᓇᓇᑲᒋᑐᓐ ᔭᐦᐃ ᐸᔥᑭᓀᐎ ᓄᑕᑯᒋᑫᐎᓐ ᐁᑯ ᐱᒋᐱᐗᐸᑌᐎ ᓄᑕᑯᒋᑫᐎᓐ ᑕᓱ ᑭᓯᔅ ᐁᑯ ᑾᔭᒃ ᑭᓯᓇᓐ ᐁᑯ ᐸᐸᑌᐦᐊᓐ ᐁᑲ ᒋᐱᐎᓭᒃ᙮ 
 
ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᓴᑭᑌᐎ ᐊᑕᐌᐦᐃᑲᓐ ᐊᔭᒪᓐ ᑲᔑᑕᔭᓐ, ᓇᓇᑲᒋᑐᓐ ᑕᓱ ᑭᓯᔅ ᐁᑯ ᑾᔭᒃ ᐃᔑᐊᑐᓐ ᐁᑲ ᑫᑯᓐ ᒋᑭᐳᑌᑭᓐ᙮  ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᐸᑭᑎᓂᑲᑌᒃ ᑭᑯᓄᐦᐅᒪᑫᐎᓇᓐ 
ᔭᐦᐃ ᓴᑭᑌᐎ ᐊᓐᑾᒥᓱᐎᓐ ᐊᓂᓐ ᐁᑐᒋᑲᑌᒃ ᐊᑕᐌᐦᐃᑲᓐ ᐅᑕᐱᓇᒧᑲᓐ᙮ 
 
ᓄᑭᒻ ᐊᔕᔾ ᐃᓯᓭ ᑾᔭᒃ ᑐᑕᒧᐗᐃᓐ ᑲᔑᑕᔭᓐ ᐊᓂᓐ ᑫᑐᑕᒪᓐ ᓴᑭᑌᒃ᙮  ᑲᑭᓇ ᑭᑎᐯᓐᒋᑫᐎᓂᒃ ᐁᑯ ᑕᔀ ᐎᓐᑕᓐ ᐊᓂᓐ ᑫᑐᒋᑲᑌᒃ ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᓴᑭᑌᒃ 
ᑭᑫᓐᑕᒧᐗᐃᓇᓐ ᐁᑯ ᐊᓐᑎ ᑫᔑᓇᑭᔥᑲᑎᔦᒃ ᐊᑯᒋᓐᒃ ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᓴᑭᑎᒃ ᑭᐗᑲᐦᐃᑲᓐ᙮ 
 
ᑲᑴ ᑭᑫᓐᑕᓐ ᓴᑲᐦᐊᒪᓐ ᑭᐗᑲᐦᐃᑲᓐ, ᑲᐎᓂᓐ ᑭᐌᐱᓐᑎᑫᑲᓐ᙮  ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᑭᔑᑌᐱᔭᓐ, ᑾᔭᒃ ᓇᓇᑲᒋᑐᓐ ᑭᑭᔑᑌᐳᐎᓐ ᑕᑯ ᓇᓇᑲᒋᑐᓐ ᑾᔭᒃ ᒋᑭᑭᐸᑯᓇᒪᓐ 
ᑲᑭᓄ ᑫᑯᓇᓐ᙮ 
 
ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᓴᑲᐦᐊᒪᓐ ᐊᓐᑌ ᓴᑲᓴᐌᔭᓐ, ᔭᐦᐃ ᐊᐸᒋᑐᓐ ᐁᑲ ᑫᓴᑭᑌᓭᒃ ᑲᔑᐊᑌᐌᐦᐊᒪᓐ ᐊᓴᒪ᙮  ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᒥᑎᑾᒃ ᑲᔑᓂᐸᐎᔭᓐ ᒣᑾᒡ ᓴᑲᓴᐌᔭᓐ ᑕᐅᓐᒋᓴᑭᑌᓭ 
ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᐃᔑᐊᑕᐌᐦᐊᒡ ᐊᓴᒪ ᐁᑯ ᑲᐗᓂᑐᓐ ᑭᐗᑲᐦᐃᑲᓐ ᑭᔥᐱᓐ ᐅᓐᒋᓴᑭᑌᒃ ᐁᑲ ᑾᔭᒃ ᐊᑕᐦᐊᒡ ᐊᓭᒪ ᑲᑯᓇ ᑫᑯᓇᓐ ᑲᑎᐯᓐᑕᒪᓇᓐ ᑲᐗᓂᑐᓐ ᑭᔥᐱᓐ 
ᐗᓂᑫᔭᓐ᙮ 
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